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PLEASE BRING THIS REPORT WITH YOU
TO THE TOWN MEETING

2016-2017 ANNUAL REPORT
of the Municipal Officers

of the Town of EASTON, MAINE
for Fiscal Year Ending February 15, 2017.

Polls will be open at the Town Office on
Monday, April 3, 2017 From 9:00 AM – 6:30 PM.

Town Meeting opens at 8:00 PM, April 3, 2017
at the Easton Elementary School Cafeteria.

“So many things are possible just as long as you don’t know they’re impossible.”  Norton Juster

Douglas Blackstone

Michael Corey, Chairman

Paul Dudley

Bruce Flewelling, Vice-Chairman

Scott Allen
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Jim Gardner, Town Manager Cheryl Clark, Town Clerk

Bob Clark, Highway Foreman

Hillary Hallett, Recreation Director

Troy Finnemore, Highway

Dwight Flewelling, Custodian

MUNICIPAL EMPLOYEES

Stephen Cochran, Highway

Fire Chief - Vacant
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MUNICIPAL OFFICERS

BOARD OF SELECTMEN
ASSESSORS AND OVERSEERS OF THE POOR

Douglas Blackstone .................................................................................Term Expires 2019
Paul Dudley .............................................................................................Term Expires 2018
Michael Corey, Chairman ........................................................................Term Expires 2018
Scott Allen ...............................................................................................Term Expires 2017
Bruce Flewelling, Vice Chairman ..............................................................Term Expires 2017

SCHOOL BOARD

Gaylen Flewelling, Chairman ....................................................................Term Expires 2019
Mary Lee Keep .......................................................................................Term Expires 2019
Sandy Flewelling ......................................................................................Term Expires 2018
David Hopkins ........................................................................................Term Expires 2018
Thomas Osgood ......................................................................................Term Expires 2017

BUDGET COMMITTEE FOR THE 2017-2018 FISCAL YEAR

Jonah Alexander Ira Dodge Vaughn Martin
Skip Babineau Tabitha Dudley Nancy Fay
Randy Bacon Brian Flewelling Tom Osgood
Tammy Beaulier-Fuller Gaylen Flewelling Mark Sotomayor
Jeff Blackstone Diane Green Terry White
Brent Bradley Carrie Hull Mary Wilcox
Paul DeMerchant Cynthia Flanagan

PLANNING BOARD
David Hopkins ........................................................................................Term Expires 2019
Kevin Marquis .........................................................................................Term Expires 2018
Skip Babineau .........................................................................................Term Expires 2018
Richard Green ........................................................................................  Term Expires 2017
Cynthia Flanagan ....................................................................................  Term Expires 2017

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS
Stuart Cumming .......................................................................................Term Expires 2019
Andrew King ...........................................................................................Term Expires 2018
Andrew Keep .........................................................................................Term Expires 2018
Storer DeMerchant ..................................................................................Term Expires 2017
Vacant .....................................................................................................Term Expires 2017

“The secret of happiness is something to do.”  John Burroughs
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RECREATION COMMITTEE
Rebecca Allen                     Travis Carter Tammy Beaulier-Fuller
Tabitha Dudley                     David Fuller Nicole King
Denise Clark                     Ronnie Mitchell Peggy Flewelling
Bruce Flewelling                     Sheri Carter Jennifer Daniels

REVOLVING LOAN FUND ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Cynthia Flanagan Brian Flewelling

EASTON FIRE DEPARTMENT
OFFICERS

Vacant ....................................................................................................................................... Fire Chief
Loren White, Sr. .................................................................................... Asst. Fire Chief/Interim Fire Chief
Vacant .................................................................................................................................. Captain
James Desmond ................................................................................................................... Lieutenant
Jack Shannon, Jr. .................................................................................................................. Lieutenant

MEMBERS
Gary Barnes                     Chris Wilcox Carl Mullen, Jr.
Mitchell Dufour                     Gary Dyer Ross Grass
Heather Copeland                     Adam Perkins Jared Hitchcock
Mark Copeland                     Barb Lovely Stephanie Hammond
Dana Cyr                     Zachary Lamoreau Ryan Holmes
Derrick Cyr                     Mark Kearly Loren White, Jr.
Daniel Davenport                     Shawn Michaud Kyle White
Paul DeMerchant                     Kim White Greg White
Carter Mazerolle Jeff Leighton

“Never interrupt someone doing what you said couldn’t be done.”  Amelia Earhart
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TOWN EMPLOYEES

Jim Gardner ..................................................................................................................... Town Manager
Tax Collector

Town Treasurer
Public Safety Director

Health Officer
General Assistance Administrator

Road Commissioner
Emergency Management Director

Cheryl Clark ......................................................................................................................... Town Clerk
Excise Tax Collector

Registrar of Voters
Election Warden

Kevin Marquis ..................................................................................................... Animal Control Officer
Anthony Levesque ........................................................ Plumbing Inspector & Code Enforcement Officer
Hillary Hallett ............................................................................................................ Recreation Director
Bob Clark .................................................................................................................. Highway Foreman
Troy Finnemore .......................................................................................... Highway Operator/Mechanic
Stephen Cochran ........................................................................................ Highway Operator/Mechanic
Vacant ..................................................................................................................................... Fire Chief
Dwight Flewelling .................................................................................................................... Custodian
Roger Shaw ................................................................................................... Superintendent of Schools
Cameron Adams .................................................................................................... High School Principal
Larry Worcester ........................................................................................... Elementary School Principal
Andrew Keep ........................................................................................................... Attendance Officer

“There are two great days in a person’s life - the day we are born and the day we discover why.”  William Barclay
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NOTE:  Proof of insurance is required when registering motor vehicles.  You must show your
insurance identification card at the time of registration.

TOWN CLERK REPORT
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TOWN MANAGER REPORT

It gives me great pleasure to provide the Town Manager’s report for Fiscal Year 2016-2017 (16 February
2016 – 15 February 2017) to the fine citizens of Easton.  This past year brought the completion of the
revaluation of the industrial properties, thus completing the revaluation process.  I would like to thank all the
residents, commercial and industrial property owners for their understanding and patience in finalizing a not
so pleasant task.

The landscape in the village area of our community has changed in the closing of Katahdin Trust Company
and Village Health Care.  Easton Board of Selectmen, along with Town staff, worked very hard to try and
change the minds of the cooperate individuals involved in making the decision to close those facilities.  At the
end of the day, the corporate board of directors of both companies obviously decided to close their
operations in Easton.  Easton Board of Selectmen will work hard in filling the windows with new businesses
in the future.

I would personally like to thank each and every town employee for helping keep the 2016-2017 Fiscal
Town Budget under projections.  Also, the vision of the Easton Budget Committee has placed a positive
impact on the last six budgets we have completed together.  As I told the Easton Budget Committee in our
February 2017 budget committee meeting, when I started here in December 2010 our current fiscal year
budget was $1,021,000 and this year’s proposed budget (2017-2018) is $1,015,000.  Close observance
of the budget by the budget committee and proper administration by the departments has continued to keep
2017-2018 proposed budget below 2010 level.  Hats off to those involved!!!

I would like to welcome our newest town employee Stephen Cochran to the Easton Highway Department.
Our Highway Department has again shown other cities and towns around us how to maintain local roads.
We hear a lot of comments from those who live outside the community on how well our roads are
maintained, especially in the winter.  Great thanks to Bob, Troy and Stephen.

Our Recreation Department continues to find ways of making Easton’s Recreation Department second to
none.  It is a known fact that every thriving community has an excellent recreation program for existing and
new residents to enjoy.  Hillary has the vision for not only the youth programs in our community but also
programs for our senior citizens.  Thanks Hillary, for a job well done!!!

In the 18 years that I have been a Town Manager, I have worked with many Town Clerks.  It has been my
pleasure to work alongside one of the most remarkable Town Clerks in the profession throughout the State
of Maine for the last six years here in Easton.  Cheryl continues to ensure that all residents are well informed
of the issues concerning them in town government.  Thanks Cheryl, it’s nice to know you got my back!!!

If you have had the opportunity to read my last 6 Town Manager’s Reports, you know this is the part of my
report where I reflect on life in general.  This past year the Town of Easton was in an abatement appeal
process over the valuation of certain structures.  The decision to take the appeal process to the next level
was not to the blame those who chose to apply for the abatement but to contest a decision made by the
Aroostook County Commissioners along with their County Administrator that could have easily upset the
State of Maine property tax laws for every community in the State of Maine.  Aroostook County
Commissioners based a decision on a matter of life style, religion and compassion for the applicants.
Thanks to the Superior Court judge the decision was overturned.  Where I am going with this is that I was
raised to believe that everyone should be treated equally regardless of race, religion, lifestyle or last name.
Not treating everyone equally only causes distrust in the governmental system.
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CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER/
PLUMBING INSPECTOR REPORT

The following is a summary of the Plumbing Permits issued during 2016:

Internal Plumbing Permits 0
Sub-surface Waste Disposal Systems 1
Total 1

One of the project has been completed and inspected from 2016 and there was one project completed and
inspected from 2015.  There are no voided permits for 2016 and there are no projects pending at this time.
I have sent in the State of Maine fees and the State copy of the permits completed and inspected.

There is still the appearance of an issue with internal plumbing permits not being pulled by local plumbers.
Please let me know if in the future you would like for me to focus more on addressing this issue.

At this time I would like to thank you for all your support and cooperation provided to me this past year.  It
is always a pleasure working with you, the Planning Board and your staff as Code Enforcement Officer and
Local Plumbing Inspector for the Town of Easton.

Respectfully Submitted,
Tony Levesque, CEO & LPI

“Be not simply good - be good for something.”  Henry David Thoreau

In closing I would like to thank my Board of Selectmen.  Decisions made over the last few years have been
very tough and not necessarily popular but I know for a fact every decision was the best for the citizens of
Easton.

As always remember there is no appointment needed to voice your opinion or concerns in my office.

Respectfully Submitted,
Jim Gardner
Town Manager
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SCHOOL DEPARTMENT REPORT
I am both pleased and proud to offer a report on behalf of the Easton School Department and its Board of
Directors. The 2016-2017 school year has been memorable, rewarding and productive. In late August, we
received notification that Easton Junior-Senior High School had been recognized nationally for academic
excellence:

“This morning Newsweek released its coveted list of America’s Top High Schools 2016: Beating the
Odds – congratulations to Easton Junior-Senior High School for being ranked among 500 schools across
our country that are doing a stellar job of preparing students for college despite their challenging economic
status! Being the only Maine High School receiving this honor, we’re confident that you’ll want to celebrate
this exciting accomplishment with your students, faculty, parents, alumni and community.” The link to the
Newsweek website is: http://www.newsweek.com/high-schools/americas-top-high-schools-2016

While pleased with this honor, The Citizens of Easton have known, and rightly expect, an outstanding
academic, social and co-curricular experience for your children. I am often reminded of just how special an
“Easton Education” really is when I:

attend student activities that enrich our students that other County schools don’t offer or support.
see the ratio of our student body that are involved in Co-curricular activities.
observe the ratio of our high school student population that have been selected to the National
Honor Society.
review the list and percentage of graduates who have successfully completed higher education
programs.
hear of many of these young men and women who are returning to Easton to live, work and raise
their own children.

I often say that what sets Easton Schools apart is that “it’s cool to be smart” here. Small organizations
have unique challenges to meet, but one can never question the fact that small schools offer an
environment for children that is inclusive, accepting and encouraging.  The saying: “the proof is in the
pudding” certainly holds true when we see Easton Alumni wanting to return home to raise their children
so they too can experience the “Easton Education”!  Sometimes we tend to take things for granted that
are most important and closest to us. I assure you that one of the genuine “gems” in Maine is an “Easton
Education”! Our community school is like a family. We celebrate together and grieve together.

Earlier this year many of us were thrilled and proud when Easton High School and U.S Air Force
Academy alumni, Major Matt Osgood piloted a C-17 military transport plane over Easton. It was his
final active duty mission and he wanted to “honor his hometown”.

Just prior to Christmas, we sadly said goodbye to one of our own, a brave little girl who taught us all a
whole lot about life, love and laughter. Abraham Lincoln once said: “— in the end, it’s not the years in
your life that count; it’s the life in your years”. Paige Lento packed a lot of “living” in a very short life, and
because of her, the lives of our students, staff, and anyone who knew and loved her will be forever
enriched.

The 2016-2017 school-year has been professionally challenging as we work hard to meet the
Proficiency-based Education (PBE) Standards that Maine law now mandates. In August, the incoming
9th grade class will be the first class required to meet “proficiencies” in several key academic areas in
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order to graduate.  These changes in both curriculum alignment and instructional practices will dominate
our planning and preparation for the next several years and Easton Schools WILL successfully meet the
challenges to ensure that ALL students meet these rigorous new “standards”.

Being a small school, economies of scale make it challenging to maintain the quality of schools that do
set us apart from most in Maine.  I have communicated many times to both staff and School Board
members that being a small school with higher than State average per pupil costs, we have no choice
but to be EXCELLENT, not in a few things, but in every aspect of school functions.

The Maine Department of Education distributes General Purpose Aid (GPA) to school units based on
several factors. The component that impacts GPA the most is the property value of the community.
Easton is indeed fortunate to have two large industrial entities located here. These provide both a large
employment footprint and substantial tax base. Because of total property valuation in Easton, we
receive a minimum amount of GPA to support our schools. The citizens, both regular and corporate,
have been extremely supportive and involved with our schools. I want to thank each of you for standing
by us through some very challenging times for everyone. I hope that you are, and can continue to be
proud of your schools.

I am certain that the Staff, School Board, Selectmen and Town Manager will continue to work together
to meet the challenges as we remain committed to providing an outstanding educational experience for
all Easton students. I want to thank Bob Clark and his highway department for assisting with the
primary snow removal and top-quality school bus maintenance. Cooperation between the Town of
Easton and the Easton School Department is strong and paramount to the successes of both entities.

I am enormously grateful for the opportunity and privilege to serve as your Superintendent of Schools. I
am proud of all aspects of the Easton School Department and look forward to mutual support and
shared success in the future.

Respectfully Submitted,
Roger Shaw, Superintendent of Schools

“The best advice I ever got was that knowledge is power and to keep reading.”  David Bailey
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HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT REPORT

This year’s Highway Department projects included:
• Cutting back trees and brush on Kinney Hill and the north end of the Henderson Road to get ready

to ditch, rebuild and pave
• Contracted with Lane Construction and Ed Pelletier & Sons to repair above said sections of road
• Repaired two driveway culverts at 208 Forest Avenue and ditched from 208 to 210 Forest Avenue
• Graded and added gravel to the shoulders, at various locations, on Forest Avenue, Fuller Road,

Gray Road, Henderson Road, Johnson Road, Lamoreau Road, and Station Road
• Ditched, paved and added shoulder gravel for approximately 250 feet on the south end of the

Lamoreau Road and ditched the corner of the Henderson and Lamoreau Roads for about 100 feet
• Applied 69.63 tons of asphalt patch
• Swept all town owned roads on the east side on Route 1A
• Mowed along road sides and at the old town dump
• Dug holes to plant trees on Duncan Drive and Perry Drive and watered the new trees
• Washed the Town Office and Main Street parking lots to paint parking spaces
• Removed tree stumps in front of the Odd Fellows’ Hall
• Provided assistance in the building and shaping of the entrance of the Fry Pan Road as in kind

service for CAS&W grant

Along with the above mentioned projects, we have done our yearly duties and preventative maintenance
programs for the School Department, Fire Department and cemeteries.  I would like to welcome Stephen
“Shag” Cochran to the Highway Department and thank Kevin Mitchell for his time here as well as Troy
Finnemore for his dedication to the department.  I would also like to thank the Town Office staff and the
Board of Selectmen for their continuing support.

Respectfully Submitted
Bob Clark, Highway Foreman

Below you will find a sketch showing how your driveway can be initially cleared to reduce the possibility that after the
plow passes you will be snow bound again.  We suggest that you clear your driveway in the manner suggested in the
sketch.  If you will shovel snow in the direction of traffic, and also make a pocket next to your driveway as shown, snow
accumulation on the plow will drop into that pocket and only a bare minimum will go into the driveway opening.
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FIRE DEPARTMENT REPORT

Fire Permits can be obtained from the Easton Town Office during regular business hours. There is no fee for
this permit.  You may purchase a two day burn permit online for $7.00.  You can find the link by going to
www.eastonme.com and selecting Online Services, Fire Permits.  Permits for the year are only available at
the Town Office.
Limitations:  Regardless of whether a permit is required or issued you may be asked to discontinue burning if
there is a burning ban in effect. You may not burn paper, cardboard, plastic, rubber, Styrofoam, metals, food
wastes, chemicals, treated wood or other solid waste. You must comply with all laws and regulations of the
Maine Forest Service, Department of Environmental Protection, local ordinances and conditions, or
restrictions stated on the fire permit. You shall be liable for suppression cost due to negligence or not
following safety requirements listed on the fire permit.  The Easton Fire Department restricts the burning of
brush or grass to times when the wind is less than 10 mph.

Remember to check your smoke alarms and CO2 detectors and change batteries.  Smoke
detectors and CO2 detectors have a 10 year life expectancy.

Industrial .................................... 1
Motor Vehicle Accidents ............. 2
Assist Ambulance ....................... 4
Electrical Distribution .................. 1
Silent Alarm ................................ 2
Grass/Brush ................................ 4
Structure Fire ............................. 2
Mutual Aid ................................. 2
Training/Meetings ...................... 31
Unnecessary ............................... 2

“The best preparation for tomorrow is doing your best today.”  H. Jackson Brown, Jr.
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RECYCLE!

The amount of tonnage that is being hauled to the landfill has increased causing the cost of waste
disposal fees paid by the Town of Easton to increase as well.  Recycling is something you can do
to help reduce this cost.  The recycling containers listed below are available to Easton residents
and are located behind the Town Office.   The information below was obtained from the Tri-
Community Landfill website.

Red Igloo — #2 HDPE Clear Plastic Containers
Do:

• Place only CLEAR plastic containers with the #2 recycling symbol in the igloo
• Include clear milk and water jugs
• Remove the caps and rinse the containers
• Crush the containers to save space in the igloo

Do Not:
• Place white, “light-block” milk jugs in the red igloo - these should be placed in the blue igloo with

colored plastic containers (white is a color)
• Place any type of lid or cover in the igloos — these are normally made from a different type of

plastic
Blue Igloo — #2 Colored Plastic Containers
Do:

• Place only COLORED, narrow-mouth plastic containers with the #2 symbol in the igloo
• Include detergent, bleach, shampoo, dish liquid, and white light-block milk containers
• Remove the caps and rinse the containers
• Crush the containers to save space in the igloo

Do Not:
• Include wide mouth containers such as whipped cream, plastic coffee cans, or butter, regardless of

the #2 recycling symbol. The plastic resins in these containers are different and these items
unfortunately are not accepted by the markets.

Gray Igloo — Tin Cans
Do:

• Include food cans, empty aerosol cans, cat food cans, etc.
• Rinse the cans clean
• Labels are acceptable

Do Not:
• Include aluminum cans, aluminum foil, or food trays
• Please do not put bags in the igloo

Yellow Igloo — Newspaper
Do:

• Include newspapers, all magazines and catalogs, telephone books, and newspaper inserts
• Please leave loose

Do Not:
• Include any other paper; such as office paper, cardboard, magazines or mail
• Tie, bundle, or put bags in the igloo

There are also two green containers for corrugated cardboard
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TRI-COMMUNITY LANDFILL HOURS:

Private Commercial
Monday-Friday 8:00 AM – 4:00 PM 8:00 AM – 3:30 PM
Saturday 8:00 AM – 3:00 PM 8:00 AM – 2:30 PM

All vehicles are required to display a valid TCL permit sticker, which must be affixed to the permitted
vehicle.  The permit does not guarantee free waste disposal.  Disposal fees are based on type and origin of
waste.

Closed all federal and state legal holidays and Sundays.

OTHER TOWN INFORMATION:

Easton Clean-Up:  Twice a year, the Town of Easton will provide a collection point at the town garage on
the Fry Pan Road for household junk, such as appliances, tires, furniture, wood, etc.  Wood products must
be separated.  NO HOUSEHOLD GARBAGE OR USED OIL.  There will also be a collection point
next to the recycling igloos behind the town office to dispose of electronics such as:  televisions, computers,
monitors, printers, fluorescent bulbs, circuit boards, cell phones, fax machines, scanners, laptops, DVD/
VCR players, batteries and copiers.   All recyclables must be deposited in the igloos behind the town office.
EASTON RESIDENTS ONLY.  NO COMMERCIAL LOADS.

Pinetree Waste, Inc.:  Commercial pick-up on Wednesday and residential pick-up on Thursday.
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NOTICE TO ALL DOG OWNERS

All dogs six months or older as of January 1, 2017 or whenever they turn six months must be licensed.  Any
owner that licenses their dog after January 31, 2017 will be charged an additional $25.00 late fee.  A valid
rabies certificate must be presented at the time of licensing.  On April 1, 2017 the assessors will present the
dog warden with a warrant listing of all unlicensed dog owners and this will result in an additional warden’s
fee being charged.  If you no longer have your dog, please notify the clerk’s office.  It is unlawful to allow
your pet to be without a leash.  Approximately 8 dogs were taken to the Aroostook Humane Society
in 2016.

Cheryl Clark
Town Clerk

ANIMAL CONTROL OFFICER REPORT

The recurrent television commercial with the tag line “things happen” certainly has proven true this year.
Having done this job for close to twenty five years, I have learned to expect the unexpected.

On a peaceful Sunday morning while sitting in the back of church, I got the call.  A representative from
TAMC called to inform me they had a dog bite case in the emergency room.  A child was being seen after
the family dog had bitten off his ear!  The unusual thing about this call was I knew the offender and this was
way out of character for this animal.  No one saw this coming!  “Things Happen”

So what if this was you?  Is your animal up to date on its shots?  Is your pet registered?  These things matter
when “things happen”.  The person on the receiving end of the animal injury may have to undergo a series of
painful shots if you cannot present a current rabies certificate.  Let’s hope the victim is your friend.

You are sitting on your deck on a gorgeous Aroostook summer afternoon when you hear a blaring horn,
squealing tires and a loud crash…where is Fido?  Let’s hope he is in the house!  If Fido is not and the
commotion was caused by him, well, that may pose a problem.  Hope you have very good insurance!

Many of our residents believe that living in a rural area allows them to let their animals roam freely about
their property.  They may roam about your property…YOUR PROPERTY.  When your animal causes a
highway accident, you are on the hook for property damage and bodily injury.  You are also liable for
damage to neighbor’s property and crops if your livestock strays from home.

Enough bad news!  Let me leave you with some timeless wisdom.

• Follow the golden rule.  Treat others as you wish to be treated, if your neighbors do not have
animals, chances are they do not wish to have yours over for a visit.

• Good fences make good neighbors.  See previous paragraph.
• The world has far too many unwanted cats and dogs. Have yours spayed or neutered.
• “Things happen”!  Be sure your pet is up to date on shots.
• License your dog. When, not if, Fido goes on a walkabout, it is much easier to get him home!

Kevin Marquis
Animal Control Officer, Easton

“Our greatest glory is not in never falling, but in rising every time we fall.”  Confucius
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EXEMPTIONS FOR VETERANS AND
WIDOWS OF VETERANS

A property tax exemption is available to Veterans age 62 or over, to Veterans under 62 if they are certified
by the Veterans Administration Office to be totally disabled, or to the un-remarried widow or minor child of
any veteran who would be entitled to such exemption if living, or who is in receipt of a pension or
compensation from the Federal Government as the widow or minor child of veteran.

Persons not already receiving this exemption who wish to apply should do so at the Town Office no later
than April 1, 2017.  Persons receiving such an exemption are not required to apply annually.

The maximum property valuation exemption for veterans or their widows whose service period was prior to
or during World War I, is $6,000.  For Veterans or their widows whose service period is after
World War I, the maximum property valuation exemption is $5,000.

MAINE RESIDENTS PROPERTY TAX AND RENT
REFUND “CIRCUITBREAKER” PROGRAM

The Maine Residents Property Tax and Rent Refund “Circuitbreaker” Program has been repealed as part of
the enacted state budget for claims beginning on or after August 1, 2013.  The Circuitbreaker Program has
been replaced by a refundable Property Tax Fairness Credit that can be claimed on the Maine Individual
Income Tax Form.  The new credit was available beginning in January, 2014 on the 2013 Maine Individual
Income Tax Form 1040ME.  A worksheet will be included with Form 1040ME to calculate the amount of
the credit.

HOMESTEAD EXEMPTION

Residents who have owned a home in Maine for the past twelve months qualify for a homestead exemption
of up to the just value of $20,000.  Applications are available at the Town Office.
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RECREATION DIRECTOR REPORT
Year-in-Review

It seems like I just sat down to write about our Sesquicentennial year and here we are again; time sure flies
when you are having fun! This past summer was packed full of entertainment.  Three mornings a week the
Recreation Department offered day camp.  This year’s theme days included:  Halloween, a patriotic day,
Easter and Christmas celebrations as well as water and sleepover themed days.  Mondays at day camp
were “mini-trip” days, allowing us to visit places around our community including:  the WOW mobile,
strawberry picking at Crab Tree Farms, viewing the fish at the Micmac Farm, mini golfing and home-made
ice-cream at Goughan’s and performances by the Mad Scientist and the Supreme Court Jesters.
Swimming lessons were available, and we hosted several week long camps including:  Archery, Science,
Cooking, and Dutch Soccer Academy.  New this year was a cheering clinic, kayak camp, art camp &
mountain biking.  Afternoons were filled with swimming.  Other special events included the 14th Annual
Girls’ Day Out, a Boys Only event & MRPA Track and Field.  Wacky Wednesdays (field trip days) were
the highlight of the summer.  This year we visited Water Wizard Water Slides & mini-golf, had amazing day
in the sun at Hartt Island Resort, spent a day in the water at Paradise Mountain, climbed the walls at Xtreme
Adventures, and had a wonderfully relaxing day at Birch Point Campground!  The Major League baseball
team with coaches John Bonner & Jason Brewer had a successful summer making it to the playoffs once
again.  Minor League baseball was offered for 7-9 year olds with Coaches Ian Sotomayor, Nicole King &
Peggy Flewelling and they had a great time learning the sport.  This was the sixth summer the Recreation
Department offered co-ed adult softball and we had eight teams participating in the league that plays two
nights a week.  It is great to see the “big kids” getting out there and enjoying some activity.

Fall activities are some of our favorites.  Harvest trips included:  King’s Landing Historical Settlement,
Bangor Children’s Museum & Kingswood Entertainment Centre.  Each week we visited a different local
farm including the Stewart’s Farm, Hunter Brothers’ Farm, Crab Tree Farm, Covered Bridge Potato Chips
and Goughan’s Farm.  The children also had an opportunity to participate in a Cooking Camp, Dance
Camp & Golf Camp.  We also offered three soccer levels.  Our soccer teams enjoyed the beautiful fall
weather with many soccer games.  Thanks to Travis Carter, Nicole King & Britany Tompkins for coaching!

Basketball season is in full swing with the recreation ball season being held after the “regular” season to
make better use of gym time.  The grades 5& 6 boys have had a very successful season with Coaches
Travis Carter & Tim Carver.  The girls’ team has been learning a lot from their coach, Matthew Powers.
The Little Bears enjoyed their introductory time to basketball and were able to participate in a round robin
in Mars Hill and several in-house scrimmages.  Thanks to Nicole King, Jake Flewelling and Britany
Tompkins for working with these future athletes.  The cheerleaders looked sharp again this year; thanks to
Leslie Carlow for working with these spirited young ladies.  A huge thank you goes out to all the parents
who helped us carpool to games.  Also thanks to Leslie Ferris, Eric Cassidy and Larry Worcester for their
officiating.

With the help of Bryan Shaw in physical education classes, we were able to participate in two basketball
competitions. This year’s qualifiers for the Maine Recreation and Parks Hot Shot Regional Competition
were: Grace Ellis, Laynie Brewer, Eva Callioras, Jazmyn Brown, Jenna Cochran, Kayleigh Coy, Grace
Flewelling, Lydia Ferris, Cecilia Morin, Kassidi Hanson, Owen Sweeney, Chase Flewelling, Blake King,
Cade Ennis, Rylee Chasse, Evan Carver, Mitchell Flewelling, Camden Michaud and Austin Carver.

“You cannot control what happens to you, but you can control your attitude toward what happens to you, and
in that, you will be mastering change rather than allowing it to master you.”  Brian Tracy
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Qualifying to take part in the Elk’s Hoop Shoot Contest at UMPI were Caitlyn MacPherson, Raiden
Cochran, Olivia Keep, Owen Sweeney, Eva Callioras & Camden Michaud.  Thank you, Mr. Shaw, for
allowing us time in your classroom!

Some of our on-going programs include:  Junior Activities for our youngest citizens (ages two through school
age) which meets twice a week, swimming lessons during Harvest & Summer breaks, downhill skiing at Big
Rock, Yoga & RIPPED® for kids.  Other special activities included:  Winter Carnival week-end; a
community pot luck supper, game night, laser tag and father vs. son ball game; annual Easter Egg Hunt &
Breakfast, countless field trips over school vacations & Easton Field Days!

The recreation department’s senior group has been putting the recreation room at the Manor to good use.
We meet weekly for a nutrition class (taught by Christine Finnemore from the Maine Cooperative
Extension) as well as many specialty programs including holiday parties, game & movie days and more.
The group can often be seen “hitting the road”.  In the past year we have visited Sugar Moon Cookhouse,
Maple Moose, Spring Break, Covered Bridge Potato Chips, MSAD#1 School Farm,  a trip to the lake
house, and a mystery trip.  The group also enjoyed monthly meetings with TAMC at their Healthy Aging
programs, monthly programs with Area on Aging, meals prepared by Kids Cooking Camps, holiday meals
at the Easton School Department, the Hayden Family Meal and a Christmas brunch.

My personal gratitude goes out to everyone who has helped with an event, transported children,
volunteered to provide snacks and served on the Recreation Committee.  Thanks to Cheryl Clark who is
always willing to help.  Also appreciation to Cheryl and Tabitha Dudley for their editing jobs when I can no
longer look at my own work.   A heartfelt thank you to Bernie McAdam for the many bus rides and all the
extra help along the way!  I also want to thank the Easton School Department for the use of the facilities;
Mr. Worcester, Mrs. Hall & Mrs. Cook and the custodial staff are always willing to help.  I look forward to
another year of new experiences!  As always, please contact me with program ideas and suggestions.

Yours in Recreation,
Hillary Hallett
Recreation Director

“Always do your best.  What you plant now, you will harvest later.”  Og Mandino
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HAPPY DAYS CLUB SENIOR CITIZENS REPORT

The Happy Days Senior Citizens’ Club meets on the second and fourth Thursdays of the month at 11:30am
for a pot luck luncheon in the recreation room at the West Ridge Manor.

Guest speakers and special events throughout the year included:

February 11- Lisa Clark, RSVP coordinator with Aroostook Area Agency on Aging, spoke to the group
about the many volunteering opportunities available for seniors.

April 28- Daryl Adams, R Ph discussed some of the interactions of prescribed medications and some over
the counter drugs.

May 12- Steve DeMaio updated the group on the proposed Easton Community Library.

May 26- Members traveled to the Blue Moose Restaurant in Monticello for lunch with a stop at Hidden
Meadows Farm Store in Bridgewater.

June 9- We visited the Francis Malcolm Science Center for a tour and a brief program in the new
planetarium. The group then traveled to Boondock’s Grille in Ft. Fairfield for lunch with a stop at the Amish
Bakery at Easton Center.

July 28- Pizza was ordered in for lunch.

Aug 25- A lunch of Chinese fare was ordered.

Oct 13- A few members traveled by bus to Haystack Mountain to view the foliage and had lunch at
Bonanza in Presque Isle.

November and December meetings were not held due to the holidays and community functions.

January 2017 the following officers were elected/appointed for the upcoming year: President- Julia Allen;
Treasurer/Vice President- Liana DeMerchant: Secretary/Asst. Treasurer Annette Copeland.

We want to thank the Town of Easton for their generous donation of $1,000 to help defray the cost of
member’s lunches and drivers fees for our trips.

Respectfully submitted,
Annette Copeland, President

“Problems are not stop signs, they are guidelines.”  Robert H. Schuller
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“The best way to find out if you can trust somebody is to trust them.”  Ernest Hemingway
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REPORT OF THE ASSESSORS 4/1/16

Real Estate:
Land Value $30,819,700
Building Value 66,790,700

Total Real Estate Value      $97,610,400

Personal Property:
Production machinery and equipment 92,726,600
Business Equipment            913,900
All other personal property         213,600
Total Personal Property         93,854,100

Total Taxable Valuation         191,464,500

Municipal Tax Rate per $1,000 = .01740 (mil rate)     $3,331,482.30

“Show respect even to people who don’t deserve it; not as a reflection of their character, but as a reflection of yours.  Dave Willis
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2015 TAX LIENS

Blackstone, Jeffrey R. 219.40 Bal.
Blackstone, Jeffrey R. 2,037.05 Bal.
Condon, Rhonda M. 144.42
Finnemore, Kimberly A. 864.78
Francis, Carol 133.98
Francis, Carol 854.34
Guyette, Paul 643.80
Hayes, Ryan & Karen 817.80
Kennedy, Raymond 647.28
LeBlanc, Linda M. 549.34 Bal.
Maust, Robyn M. & Laurette A. LaFrance 375.84
Monroe, Michael 2,192.40 Bal.
Nevers, Sheryl F. 1,157.10
Nichols, Heirs of Clayton 1,616.46
Nichols, Lawrence W. 440.22
Page, Heirs of R L 67.86
Page, Heirs of R L 388.02
Plourde, Randy A. & Colleen R. 1,154.02 Bal.
Plourde, Raymond N. 3,476.52
Remmington, Heather L. 621.18
Taylor, Danny P. 504.60
Tibbetts, Adam 39.89 Bal. *
Woollard, Debi-Jo 197.47 Bal.

TOTAL $19,143.77

* Paid after books closed.
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LIST OF TAXES DUE (2016)

Alexander, Bruce 243.60 *
Alexander, Bruce D. 487.20 *
Alexander, Bruce D. & Wells-Alexander, Barbara A. 3,333.84 *
Bevins, Harvey L. & Debbie E. 646.18 Bal.
Blackstone, Jeffrey R. 3,480.00
Blackstone, Jeffrey R. (Personal Property) 723.84
Buck, Andrew C. & Angela R. 2,079.30
Burtt, Allison O. & Heidi 1,270.20 *
Callioras, Steven J. 1,609.50
Callioras, Steven J. 174.00
Callioras, Steven J. 53.94
Carter, Clair & Eldora C/O Wells Fargo Bank 1,149.04 Bal.
Clayton, Tony 1,306.74
Cole, Shane 633.36
Condon, Rhonda M. 144.42
Creasia, Michael S. 577.68
Creasia, Michael S. 610.74
Dake, Graham V. 53.94
Daniels, Shawn N. 747.34 Bal. *
DeVany, Robert T. 859.56
Easton Pentacostal Church 1,466.82
Ellis, Meaghan L. & Perrin A. 2,168.04
Ferris, Joy E. 798.66 *
Finnemore, Kimberly A. 864.78
Finnemore, Troy F. & Kimberly A. 1,195.38
Fitzherbert, Patricia 357.56 Bal.
Francis, Carol A. 133.98
Francis, Carol A. 767.34
Fuller, Cindy 544.62
Gadaire, Thomas W. & Lisa M. 619.44 *
Guyette, Paul 556.80
Hayes, Ryan & Karen 730.80
Hewitt, Jason E. C/O Janet Sawyer 478.26 Bal.
Hutchins, Leah 440.22 *
Ireland, Tina L. 640.32
Kennedy, Raymond 647.28
Kinney, Robert A., Van A. Kinney, Sara .R. Kinney,
       Jane Kinney-McCain, & Lorraine K. Adams 198.36
Ladner, Heirs of Fern E. 378.90 Bal.
Ladner, Randy & Allyn 290.58
Lamoreau, Cole L. & Rae M. 873.48
Lamoreau, David M. & Penelope L. 236.64
Lamoreau, Rae M. & Cole L. 476.76
Lanter, David B. & Gary Higgee 374.10

“If you don’t like something, change it.  If you can’t change it, change your attitude.”  Maya Angelou
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“A problem is a chance for you to do your best.”  Duke Ellington

LeBlanc, Linda M. 476.76
Lodge, Michael & Karen 1,144.92
Lodge, Michael W. & Nicole A. Like 1,357.20
Lynds, Adams J. 998.76
Maust, Robyn M. & Laurette A. LaFrance 375.84
Maynard, Kathryn J. 1,218.00
Mills, Rodney D. & Ian D. Mills 715.14 *
Mitchell, Kevin P. & Ronnie L. 909.26 Bal. *
Monroe, Michael 2,105.40
Nichols, Heirs of Clayton 1,616.46
Nichols, Lawrence W. 353.22
Page, Heirs of R.L. 67.86
Page, Heirs of R.L. 316.68
Plourde, Randy A. & Colleen R. 1,534.68
Plourde, Raymond N. 3,476.52
Prestwood, Mark & Edwina Vincent 814.32
Remmington, Heather L. 621.18
Robbins, Anna V. 461.10
Robbins, Warner C. & Anna V. 294.06
Robbins, Warner C. 610.74
Shannon, Jack E. Jr. & Toni 1,339.80
Shaw, Gerald & Vera M. 1,459.86
Shaw, Travis J. 1,054.44
Sherwood, Cathie 1,160.58 Bal.
Skidgel, Edward L. & Holly A. 598.56
Smith, Craig A. 264.48
Sunny Side Land Holdings LLC 353.22
Swartzentruber, Samuel M. & Naomi L. 3,433.81 Bal.
Taylor, Danny P. 504.60
Tibbetts, Adam 776.04 *
Tompkins, Christy J. & Wilfred J. 1,489.44
Tompkins, Debora J. & Trent M. 581.16
Tompkins, Samuel A. & Riqui L. 1,177.98
Webber, Michael J, Jr. & Darci M. 1,037.04
White, Annie E. 812.68 Bal.
Winninghoff, Mark 833.46
Woollard, Debi-Jo 245.34
Young, Lennie K. 1,329.36
Young, Lennie K. & Deborah L. 174.00
Young, Lennie K. & Deborah L. 174.00

TOTAL $73,691.49
* Paid after books closed.
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NOTICE OF PROCEDURE FOR TOWN MEETING

The Moderator presides over Town Meeting in accordance with MRSA Title 30-A §2524.
The Moderator further facilitates the meeting in accordance with MMA’s Maine Moderators Manual

Please observe separation of Voters from Non-Voters;
Registered Voters must check in with the Registrar and be seated inside the guard rail.

Procedure: The Moderator will read each article aloud and ask if someone will make a motion on
the article; usually someone will respond “so moved”, then “second”.  (Note: it is best to avoid
negative motions such as to defeat an article where “yes” means “no” - if you oppose an
article; it’s best to move the article and vote against it)
Amendments: an amendment may be motioned and seconded to propose a change to an article;
please note capped articles with specific monetary amount(s) contained in the wording are limited in
that they can only be decreased (not increased). Ordinances cannot be amended from the floor;
only up or down. If an amendment does not pass, then the original motion is voted upon.
Voting: The Moderator will ask for a show of hands, if required - please keep your hand raised
until the Moderator (and his/her designees) have concluded counting. Challenge: A voter who
wishes to challenge the Moderator’s determination should immediately seek to be recognized and
state “I doubt it”; if at least six other voters agree; the Moderator will make the determination more
certain by using a designated other method of voting. Written Ballots: any voter can move an article
to be voted on by written ballot any time before the article is voted upon, the motion must be
seconded; no discussion is allowed before voting on the motion to vote by written ballot.
If you wish to speak on an article: wait until the Moderator has opened the floor to public
comment discussion; raise your hand and wait for the Moderator to recognized you:

• State your name for the record & whom you represent if applicable.
• Direct commentary or questions directly to the Moderator.
• State your business in a brief & concise manner; relevant to the current article/motion.
• The Moderator has the right to set a time limit for comments, and overall on a motion.

Order, Prohibitions:
• The Moderator will not entertain public comment about specific individuals.
• Personal or accusatory comments are out of order; comments should be respectful and courteous.
• Profanity, and disorderly; conduct, language, or gestures at meetings are out of order.
• At no time will the public be allowed to argue debate or introduce a topic that is not on the agenda.
• Voters & attendees may not speak during Town Meeting unless recognized by the Moderator; the

audience shall not disturb the proceedings by whispering, talking or other engaging in other
distractions. Cellular phones must be turned off, with the exception of emergency responders.

• If any person, after a command for order by the Moderator, continues to act in a disorderly manner,
the Moderator may direct that person to leave the meeting. If the person refuses to leave, the
Moderator may have that person removed until the meeting is adjourned.

_____________________________________________________________________________
Special Note: The following is the “PROPOSED WARRANT”, as much as the Board of Selectmen attempt to have all the Warrant
Articles ready for the Town Report prior to going to print, there are occasions where legally there could be Warrant Articles added,
edited or deleted from what has been printed in the Town Report.
Therefore: in accordance with MRSA Title 30-A §2523, please check the legal posting of the Warrant seven days prior to Town
Meeting posted at: Town Office, Easton Post Office, Country Farms Market, Easton Elementary School, Easton High School, Tulsa
One Stop and www.eastonme.com.

“Laughter is the closest distance between two people.”  Victor Borge
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GUIDELINES TO ATTENDING
A TOWN MEETING

If you wish to speak, wait until the Moderator has opened the
floor to public comments. When the Moderator has recognized
you, stand, state your name for the record, the agenda item and
nature of your business.

Please refrain from discussion on the article if you have a
conflict of interest in any article.

The Moderator will not entertain public comment about specific
individuals.

The Moderator has the right to set a time limit for comments.
Be prepared to state your business in a brief and concise
manner.

During a Public Meeting, only the subject matter can be
discussed.

Comments should always be courteous. Personal and
accusatory comments are out of order. Profanity, disorderly
language or gestures at meetings are prohibited.

At no time will the public be allowed to argue, debate or
introduce a topic that is not on the agenda.

During discussion, the audience shall not disturb the
proceedings by whispering, talking or other distractions

“Anyone who doesn’t take truth seriously in small matters cannot be trusted in large ones either.”  Albert Einstein
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TOWN WARRANT

STATE OF MAINE COUNTY OF AROOSTOOK

TO:  Dwight L. Flewelling, Citizen of the Town of Easton, in the County of Aroostook.

GREETINGS:

In the name of the State of Maine, you are hereby required to notify and warn the inhabitants of the
Town of Easton, in said County to assemble at the Municipal Building in said Easton, on Monday, the third
day of April, 2017 at 9:00 in the morning, and then and there to act on Articles 1 & 2.  The polls will open
at 9:00 AM and close at 6:30 PM.

And then to notify and warn the said inhabitants to meet at the Elementary School Cafeteria, in said
Town on Monday the third day of April, 2017 at 8:00 in the evening, then and there to hear the results of the
secret ballot on Articles 1 & 2 and to act on Articles 3 through 40 all of the Articles being set out below, to
wit:

Art.   1:  To choose a moderator to preside at said meeting.

Art.   2:  To choose all necessary officers for the ensuing year.

Art.   3:  To see if the Town will fix a date when taxes shall be due and payable and fix a rate of interest to
be charged on all unpaid taxes

Selectmen Recommend:  That all taxes be due and payable October first, 2017 and
that interest be charged on all unpaid taxes starting November first, 2017 at 7.00 percent.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.   4:  To see if the Town will authorize the selectmen on behalf of the Town, to sell and dispose of any
real estate acquired by the Town for nonpayment of taxes, thereon such terms as they deem advisable and
to execute quitclaim deeds for such property.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.   5:  To see if the Town will authorize the selectmen to accept as gifts any acceptable properties
donated to the Town during the fiscal year ending February 15, 2018.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.   6:  To see if the Town will authorize the selectmen to sell and assign un-matured tax liens for not less
than the amount, interest and costs included.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes
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Art.   7:  To see if the Town will authorize the selectmen to sell any outdated capital equipment after
advertising in local newspapers.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.   8:  To see if the Town will authorize the selectmen to appoint a budget committee to meet as required,
to recommend the necessary appropriations for the fiscal year ending February 15, 2019.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.    9:  To see if the Town will appropriate in estimated revenue from motor vehicle excise taxes, all state
revenue sharing funds, all state snowmobile reimbursements, dog license fees, sludge disposal fees, bus
repairs income, Odd Fellows rental fees, supplemental taxes, license fees and other miscellaneous income to
be received in fiscal year ending February 15, 2018 to reduce the tax commitment by $300,000.00.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.  10:  To see if the Town will authorize the selectmen to use the overlay as an abatement account.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.  11:  To see if the Town will raise and appropriate $192,310.00 for Town Administration.

2016-2017 2016-2017 2017-2018
Appropriated Actual Proposed

Salaries $108,000.00 $109,919.50 $112,715.00
Medical Insurance 37,836.00 38,418.21 36,452.00
State Retirement 9,612.00 10,190.89 10,708.00
Medicare 1,870.00 1,580.05 1,635.00
Car Allowance 4,000.00 4,000.00 4,000.00
Office Supplies 5,400.00 5,685.65 5,400.00
Office Equipment Repairs 1,500.00 1,355.89 1,500.00
Telephone 2,000.00 2,327.77 2,300.00
Electricity 2,700.00 2,282.41 2,500.00
Training/Travel/Dues 3,500.00 3,568.05 3,000.00
Fuel 9,000.00 4,264.12 5,500.00
Postage 2,100.00 1,980.98 2,100.00
Cleaning/Trash Disposal        4,500.00 4,122.03 4,500.00
TOTAL $192,018.00 $189,695.55 $192,310.00

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes
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Art.  12:  To see if the Town will raise and appropriate $8,000.00 for the operation of the Odd Fellows’
Hall.

2016-2017 2016-2017 2017-2018
Appropriated Actual Proposed

Maintenance $4,000.00 $4,120.98 $4,000.00
Fuel Oil 2,500.00 1,830.70 2,000.00
Telephone 500.00 471.29 500.00
Electricity           1,200.00 1,332.28 1,500.00
TOTAL $8,200.00 $7,755.25 $8,000.00

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.  13:  To see if the Town will raise and appropriate $294,183.00 for the Highway Department.

2016-2017 2016-2017 2017-2018
Appropriated Actual Proposed

Salaries $129,272.00 $123,302.81 $132,668.00
Medicare 2,327.00 1,779.13 1,925.00
Maine State Retirement 11,505.00 11,408.49 12,603.00
Health Insurance 35,111.00 30,021.84 22,987.00
Gas/Oil/Diesel 26,000.00 17,337.14 20,000.00
Sand/Salt 46,000.00 55,549.80 55,000.00
Repair/Equip 25,000.00 19,425.48 25,000.00
Tool & Supplies 5,100.00 4,520.47 5,100.00
Blades & Chains 4,000.00 3,798.55 4,000.00
Telephone 950.00 978.02 950.00
Electricity 3,200.00 3,012.47 3,200.00
Heating Fuel 4,000.00 2,114.14 2,500.00
General Supplies 1,000.00 401.93 1,000.00
Building Maintenance 7,000.00 3,706.45 7,000.00
Drug Testing               250.00 175.00 250.00
TOTAL $300,715.00 $277,531.72 $294,183.00

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends: Yes

Art.  14:  To see if the Town will raise $150,000.00 for the Town Road Improvement Fund.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.  15:  To see if the Town will accept approximately $38,000 from the state block grant program for
town road improvement in accordance with the requirements outlined in public law, chapter 492, L.D.
1691-1981.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes
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Art.  16:  To see if the Town will appropriate $220,000.00 from the Town Road Improvement account for
summer road maintenance and to carry-over any unexpended balance.

2016-2017 2016-2017 2017-2018
Appropriated Actual Proposed
$305,000.00 $273,303.08 $220,000.00

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.  17:  To see if the Town will appropriate from the undesignated surplus account an amount not to
exceed $50,000.00 for reconstruction of the sidewalk areas in front of the businesses located between 80
Center Road and 84 Center Road.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.  18:  To see if the Town will appropriate from the undesignated surplus account an amount not to
exceed $30,000.00 for repair and overlay of the tennis and basketball court located on Center Road.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.  19:  To see if the Town will appropriate from the undesignated surplus account an amount not to
exceed $15,000.00 for the construction of signage that displays directions to the industrial area and other
areas located in the town to be placed on town owned property located on Center Road.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.  20:  To see if the Town will raise the sum of $50,000.00 to be placed in the equipment reserve
account.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.  21:  To see if the Town will appropriate from the equipment reserve account an amount not to exceed
$175,000.00 for the purchase of a fully equipped Freightliner snow plow truck.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.  22:  To see if the Town will appropriate from the equipment reserve account an amount not to exceed
$2,800.00 for the purchase of a diesel diagnostics tool and scanner laptop kit.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes
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Art.  23:  To see if the Town will raise and appropriate $77,075.00 for the Fire Department.

2016-2017 2016-2017 2017-2018
Appropriated Actual Proposed

Salaries $42,440.00 $42,440.00 $42,440.00
Car Allowance 400.00 400.00 400.00
Telephone & Dispatch 5,400.00 5,838.17 5,400.00
Training & Materials 1,000.00 984.26 1,000.00
Dues 650.00 642.00 650.00
Medicare 700.00 662.87 700.00
FICA 2,760.00 2,373.67 2,760.00
Repairs 6,600.00 6,221.59 6,600.00
Gas/Oil/Diesel 1,500.00 752.83 1,000.00
Supplies 6,000.00 7,923.14 6,000.00
Hepatitis Vaccination 200.00 0.00 200.00
Miscellaneous 350.00 327.92 350.00
SCBA 1,275.00 1,273.57 1,275.00
Safety Coats, Gloves, etc. 7,000.00 6,584.00 7,000.00
Insurance              1,300.00 952.00 1,300.00
TOTAL $77,575.00 $77,376.02 $77,075.00

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.  24:  To see if the Town will raise and appropriate $183,817.00 for other expenses:

2016-2017 2016-2017 2017-2018
Appropriated Actual Proposed

Tri-Community Landfill $105,000.00 $113,385.06 $112,000.00
Ambulance Service 15,187.00 15,444.00 15,187.00
Protection/Animal Control 1,675.00 2,049.10 2,100.00
Plumbing Inspector 1,650.00 1,659.78 1,660.00
Code Enforcement Officer 550.00 553.28 555.00
Assessing 6,000.00 5,284.43 6,000.00
Beautification 3,000.00 2,843.19 3,000.00
General Assistance 2,000.00 2,000.00 2,000.00
Legal 2,500.00 2,718.95 2,500.00
Audit 7,900.00 7,900.00 7,900.00
Advertising 1,500.00 2,022.70 1,500.00
Town Report 2,600.00 2,599.96 2,600.00
Street Lights 8,500.00 7,979.66 8,500.00
Contract Services 7,000.00 7,980.74 9,915.00
Selectmen’s Discretionary 2,000.00 2,000.00 2,000.00
Elections 1,200.00 2,827.74 2,400.00
Selectmen’s Stipend       4,000.00 4,058.00 4,000.00
TOTAL $172,262.00 $183,306.59 $183,817.00

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes
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Art.  25:  To see if the Town will raise and appropriate $40,563.00 for Outside Requests:

2016-2017 2016-2017 2017-2018
Appropriated Actual Proposed

Cemetery Appropriation $11,000.00 $11,000.00 $12,000.00
MMA Dues 2,718.00 2,718.00 2,810.00
Catholic Charities 800.00 800.00 800.00
ACAP 260.00 260.00 260.00
Homeless Shelter 1,931.00 1,931.00 1,931.00
NMDC Dues 5,032.00 5,031.03 5,116.00
Memorial Day Services 350.00 350.00 350.00
Soil & Water Conservation Dist. 1,000.00 1,000.00 1,000.00
Aroostook Agency on Aging 550.00 550.00 550.00
American Red Cross 400.00 400.00 400.00
Little School Restoration 1,000.00 1,000.00 1,000.00
Humane Society 2,446.00 2,446.00 2,446.00
ME Public Broadcasting 100.00 100.00 100.00
Francis Malcolm Science Center 1,000.00 1,000.00 1,000.00
Historical Society 1,000.00 1,000.00 1,000.00
Veteran’s Cemetery         100.00 100.00 100.00
Senior Citizens 1,000.00 1,000.00 1,000.00
Snowmobile Club 1,000.00 1,000.00 1,000.00
Field Days 7,200.00 7,200.00 7,200.00
Easton ATV Club       500.00 500.00 500.00
TOTAL $39,387.00 $39,386.03 $40,563.00

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.  26:  To see if the Town will raise and appropriate the sum of $29,600.00 for insurance.

2016-2017 2016-2017 2017-2018
Appropriated Actual Proposed

$27,500.00 $22,947.15 $29,600.00

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.  27:  To see if the Town will raise and appropriate $87,624.00 for Recreation.

2016-2017 2016-2017 2017-2018
Appropriated Actual Proposed

Salaries $35,550.00 $35,550.07 $36,254.00
Seasonal/Bus Driver Salary 8,500.00 6,320.05 9,500.00
Health Insurance 25,224.00 25,612.13 24,301.00
Medicare 783.00 605.07 670.00
Retirement 3,920.00 3,866.78 4,299.00
Rec Programs 4,500.00 4,190.37 4,500.00
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Equipment & Supplies 3,100.00 3,098.76 3,100.00
Telephone 1,888.00 1,222.54 1,700.00
Rec. Field Maintenance 1,000.00 0.00 1,000.00
Training/Travel      2,000.00 2,512.24 2,300.00
TOTAL $86,465.00 $82,978.01 $87,624.00

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.  28:  To see if the Town will raise & appropriate $2,500.00 for the Municipal Building Repairs account
and to carry over any balance.

2016-2017 2016-2017 2017-2018
Appropriated Actual Proposed

$2,500.00 $2,500.00 $2,500.00

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.  29:  To see if the Town will authorize the selectmen to carry-over the following unexpended balances
for fiscal year 2017.

Selectmen’s Discretionary Planning Board Account
Education Septic Systems
General Assistance Insurance Reserve
Town Road Improvement Town Owned Properties
Beautification Computer Reserve
School Retirement Reserve Municipal Building Repair
Town Retirement Reserve Sesquicentennial
Clean Up Day Equipment Reserve
School Capital Improvements

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

2017 Carry-over Balances
Town Road Improvement $35,042.25
Town Owned Property Sales $37,158.09
Selectmen’s Discretionary $1,161.72
General Assistance $2,941.21
Clean Up Day $(2,759.31)
CAS&W Project $(5,006.00)
Project Canopy $(7,492.25)
Planning Board Account $695.92
Historical Society $137.20
Septic Systems $0.00
Education $255,230.24
Equipment Reserve $209,732.75
Insurance Reserve $3,000.00
Computer Reserve $6,465.77
Town Retirement Reserve $8,753.56
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School Retirement Reserve $10,000.00
School Capital Improvements $6,458.62
Municipal Building Repair $592.18

Art.  30:  To see if the Town will vote to authorize the municipal officers to spend an amount not to exceed
1/6 of the budgeted amount in each budget category of the 2019 annual budget during the period from
February 15, 2018 to annual town meeting.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.  31:  To see if the Town will allow the Board of Selectmen to authorize the Town Manager to apply and
accept an award from the State of Maine Small Community 90-10 Matching Grant for pollution abatement
construction, to correct, on a priority basis, defective residential septic systems on the Prestile Stream banks
or on the banks of other streams or bodies of water, and further authorize the Town Manager to execute the
necessary documents pursuant to the application, receipt, implementation, management, and completion of
such projects.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.  32:  To see if the Town will allow the Board of Selectmen to authorize the Town Manager to submit a
Community Development Block Grant Application to the Maine State Planning Office and if said application
is approved, to further authorize the Town Manager to execute all necessary documents pursuant to the
application, receipt, implementation, management and completion of the project.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.  33:  To see if the Town will vote to set the interest rate to be paid by the town on abated taxes at 6
(six) percent for the fiscal year 2017-2018 pursuant to M.R.S.A. 506A.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends: Yes

Art.   34:  To see if the Town will vote to authorize the selectmen to dispose of town-owned personal
property with a value of $4,000.00 or less under such terms and conditions as they deem advisable.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.   35:  To see if the Town, in accordance with 36 M.R.S.A. Section 506 will authorize the Tax Collector
and Town Treasurer to accept prepayment of taxes not yet committed and to pay no interest thereon.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes
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Art.   36:   To see if the Town will vote to authorize the municipal officers to appropriate $15,000.00 from
unappropriated surplus as they deem advisable to meet unanticipated expenses and emergencies that occur
during fiscal year 2018.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.  37:  To see if the Town will vote to expend all proceeds from the State of Maine Grant In Aid
Snowmobile Program estimated to be $7,797.00 to the Easton Trailbreakers Snowmobile Club.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.  38:  Shall the Town of Easton vote to approve 2017-2018 Community Development Block (Grant)
applications for the Business Assistance Program, the Economic Development Fund Loan and the
Community Enterprise Program. To submit same to the Department of Economic and Community
Development, and if said program is approved, to authorize the municipal officers to accept said grant
funds, to make such assurances, assume such responsibilities, and exercise such authority as are necessary
and reasonable to implement such program.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.  39:  Shall the Town of Easton vote to approve 2017-2018 Rural Development Grant applications for
the Rural Business Enterprise Grant Program for $99,999 and for Rural Business Enterprise Loans for up to
$300,000 each and to submit same to the USDA, and if said program is approved, to authorize the
municipal officers to accept said grant funds, to make such assurances, assume such responsibilities, and
exercise such authority as are necessary and reasonable to implement such program.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes

Art.  40:  To see if the Town of Easton will authorize the Easton Board of Selectmen to authorize and accept
the proposal of a financial institution to purchase the Town a tax anticipated note, on a drawdown basis, and
award said note to a financial institution.

Selectmen Recommend:  Yes
Budget Committee Recommends:  Yes
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GIVEN UNDER OUR HANDS THIS 22 DAY OF FEBRUARY, 2017 A.D.
EASTON SELECTMEN

______________________________________
Michael P. Corey

______________________________________
Bruce V. Flewelling

______________________________________
Paul D. Dudley

______________________________________
Douglas R. Blackstone

______________________________________
Scott F. Allen

ATTEST: ______________________________________
Cheryl J. Clark, Town Clerk

STATE OF MAINE COUNTY OF AROOSTOOK

Pursuant to the within warrant, I certify that I have notified and warned the inhabitants of the Town
of Easton, qualified as therein expressed, to meet at the time and place for the purpose therein named, by
posting this day an attested copy of the within warrant at:

Easton Town Office
Country Farms Market
Easton Elementary School
Easton High School
Easton Post Office
Tulsa One-Stop

The same being public and conspicuous places in said town, on the 24 day of March, 2017, which
is at least 7 days next prior to said meeting.
Dated:  March 24, 2017

____________________________________
Dwight L. Flewelling
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SAMPLE BALLOT
STATE OF MAINE

FOR MUNICIPAL ELECTION, TOWN OF EASTON
MONDAY, APRIL 3, 2017

9:00 AM TO 6:30 PM

Make a cross (X) or a check mark (√√√√√) in the square at the left of the name of the nominee for whom you
wish to vote.  Follow directions as to the number of nominees to be elected to each office.  You may vote
for a person whose name does not appear on the ballot by writing in the proper blank space and marking a
cross (X) or a check mark (√√√√√) in the proper square at the left.  Do not erase names.  Names written in must
show the municipality of residence of each write-in candidate.

BOARD OF SELECTMEN (TERM ENDING APRIL 2020) VOTE FOR TWO

Allen, Scott Easton

Flewelling, Bruce Easton

Easton

SCHOOL BOARD (TERM ENDING APRIL 2020) VOTE FOR ONE

Jackson, Gregory Easton

Osgood, Thomas Easton

Easton
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TOWN OF EASTON OFFICE HOURS:

Monday, Wednesday, Thursday ........................................................... 8:00 AM to 4:30 PM
Tuesday ............................................................................................... 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM
Friday ................................................................................................. 8:00 AM to 3:00 PM

Easton Board of Selectmen meet as needed but generally on the second Monday of the month at the Town
Office at 7:00 PM.

Easton School Board meets the second Monday of the month at the Easton Elementary School Library at
7:00 PM.

REPRESENTATIVE TO THE
LEGISLATURE DISTRICT 148

Representative David McCrea
Augusta ..........................................................................................  (207) 287-1400
email address:  david.mccrea@legislature.maine.gov

STATE SENATE DISTRICT 2

Senator Mike Carpenter
Augusta (Sessions Only) .................................................................  (207) 287-1515
email address:  mike.carpenter@legislature.maine.gov

“No man will make a great leader who wants to do it all himself or get all the credit for doing it.”  Andrew Carnegie
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FOR YOUR INFORMATION

Easton Town Office 488-6652 or 488-7706
Fax 488-7706

Town Manager
Town Clerk
Estes Park Cemetery
Mount Shiloh Cemetery
Pine Tree Cemetery
Easton Grange Apartments
Easton Odd Fellows’ Hall

Easton Highway Department ................................................................................. 488-7705

Easton Fire Department
EMERGENCY ONLY ..................................................................................... 911
All other calls ............................................................................................ 488-6652

Easton Animal Control Officer ............................................................................... 488-6846

Easton Recreation Department .............................................................................. 488-6601

Easton Odd Fellows’ Hall ..................................................................................... 488-7708
Odd Fellows’ Hall:  Scheduling of the use of the Odd Fellows’ Hall can be done at the Town Office.  Check
for availability on our website  at http://www.eastonme.com/availability-calendar or by calling Cheryl at
488-6652.

Easton School Department
Elementary School .................................................................................... 488-7701
High School .............................................................................................. 488-7702

Easton Post Office ................................................................................................ 488-5751

Crown Ambulance .......................................................................................................... 911

Pinetree Waste Management ................................................................................. 532-4264

Tri-Community Landfill ......................................................................................... 473-7840

Plumbing Inspector & Code Enforcement Officer (Tony Levesque) ........................ 472-3805

Maine State Police ................................................................................................ 532-2261
EMERGENCY ONLY ..................................................................................... 911

Aroostook County Sheriff’s Department ............................................................... 532-3471
EMERGENCY ONLY ..................................................................................... 911

“If your actions inspire others to dream more, learn more, do more and become more, you are a leader.”  John Quincy Adams
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